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Council received a presentation from Brian Kavanagh, P.Eng.
CMO, Principal from Infralevel Inc. regarding the draft Asset
Management Plan and Policy, which would make Southwest
Middlesex compliant with the 2024 and 2025 requirements of
Ontario Regulation 588/17. The plan and policy were approved
and can be viewed on the Southwest Middlesex website.

Council listened to a presentation from Hydro One regarding the
Longwood to Lakeshore Project. As a reminder, there is an open
house being held at the Glencoe Agricultural Hall (268 Currie
Street) on Thursday, June 12  from 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. All are
welcome to attend. Project website:

th

      www.HydroOne.com/Longwood-to-Lakeshore

Council directed staff to continue to gather information regarding
proposed Wind Energy Projects within Southwest Middlesex, to
be brought back to Council. 

Council endorsed the submission of an application to the Municipal
Housing Infrastructure Program - Health and Safety Water Stream
(MHIP-HSWS) for Phase 1 of the Glencoe Outlet Drain Project. 

Council awarded the Stormwater Rate Study Request for Proposal
(RFP) to Watson & Associates Economists Ltd. in the amount of
$43,514 + HST.

https://www.southwestmiddlesex.ca/
https://www.instagram.com/southwestmiddlesex/
https://www.facebook.com/people/Municipality-of-Southwest-Middlesex/100069098804371/
http://www.hydroone.com/Longwood-to-Lakeshore


To view Council Agendas and Minutes from this and previous meetings, visit:
Council Agendas and Minutes 

To watch this or previous Council meetings, visit our YouTube channel
 

Next Council Meeting: Wednesday June 18, 2025 at  6:00 p.m. 
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Council directed staff  to contact concerned residents/ property
owners on McMaster Place regarding their feedback on streetlight
installation.

Council approved an additional $15,000 in funding from the
recreation reserves to allow for the completion of  lighting
replacement on one of  the baseball diamonds in Glencoe due to
increased costs.

Council awarded the Project 2000 Concession Request for
Proposal (RFP) to “Huddle Hut”. They will be opening for the
summer of  2025.

The following by-laws were approved:
Loan agreement with Middlesex County towards the Glencoe
Business and Industrial Park Servicing Project.
Purchase agreement for the land and property at 21996
Hagerty Road, Wardsville.
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